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ñA united community where everybody has responsibility in preparing youth for their future.ò 

CHALLENGE            EMPOWERMENT            RESPECT           RESILIENCE 
 

NEWSLETTER NO. 24                                                                         TUESDAY 10TH AUGUST 2021 

 

DEAR PARENTS, GUARDIANS , CARERS &  COMMUNITY MEMBERS,  

 

Today we once again welcomed everyone back to onsite learning after last weekôs false start. Even though we 

have had two lockdowns over the last couple of weeks, Euroa Secondary College has been a busy place. VET 

Agriculture students were lucky to squeeze in an excursion to Lindasy Park last week. This visit provided a 

fantastic opportunity for the Agriculture students, as they got to see their theory work in a practical real life 

way. Subject selection interviews were also conducted with our year 9 students. I thank everyone for 

preserving during these challenging times.  

 

I would like to remind students and families that there is an upcoming student free day on Wednesday 19th 

August. Staff will spend this day upskilling themselves on the new Department of Education Respectful 

Relations Curriculum that is being rolled out to all year levels over the next 12 months. 

 

2021 
Term 3 

Week 5  Thur 12th Aug  GAT exam - postponed 

  Fri 13th Aug   

Week 6  Mon 16th Aug  HR Girls AFL 

  Tue 17th Aug  College Council  7:00pm 

  Thur 19th Aug  Pupil Free Day ï Professional Learning  

Week 7    

Week 8  Sat 4th Sep  Debutante Ball - postponed 

Week 9  Mon 6th Sep  VCAL Job Camp 

  Tue 7th Sep  Southern Ranges Aths 

     VCAL Job Camp 

  8th & 9th Sep   OED Downhill skiing & Cross Country Skiing ï Mt Buller 

  9th & 10th Sep  VCAL Job Camp 

Week 10  Mon 13th Sep  Term 3 Round Robin - 

  Thur 16th Sep  VCAL Job Camp 

  Fri 17th Sep  Year 7 & 10 Vaccinations  

     End Term 3, 2.30pm finish 

Term 4 

Week 1  Mon 4th Oct  Term 4 begins 

  Thur 7th Oct  Hume Aths 

Week 2 

Week 3  Tue 19th Oct  College Council 7.00pm 

  21st & 22nd Oct  OED Cycle Camp    

 

Calendar subject to change 
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Due to the constant changes and uncertainty because of Victoriaôs COVID situation, the following school 

events have been impacted: 

- General Achievement Test (GAT): Postponed, more information to come when available. 

- Term 3 Round Robin sports: rescheduled for Monday 13th September.  

- Debutante Ball: Postponed, more information to come. 

- Year 7 & 10 Vaccinations: rescheduled for Friday 17th September 

- VCAL Job Camp: rescheduled for Thursday 16th September 

The Department of Education has asked that the following information is re-shared with our school community 

to ensure we are meeting the COVID-19 Safe requirements as we return so onsite learning again:  

School tours and incursion activities unfortunately cannot occur under the current restrictions. Once these 
restrictions are lifted we will inform everyone of this change and advise of new dates for anything that was 
scheduled to occur. 

There has been no change to the face mask advice, which will continue to apply to all school settings. 

* Secondary school students aged 12 or older must wear a face mask at all times indoors and outdoors when 

at school, unless a lawful exception applies. This includes travelling to and from school on the school bus or 

public transport. 

We ask students to follow this direction from the Chief Health Officer. Please bring a mask each day and wear 
it correctly as required.  

Kind regards, 

Matt Koutroubas 

Acting Principal 

 

 

Absences   

It would be appreciated if parents could phone the College, email or use COMPASS. if students will not be attending 

remote learning for any reason.  

If students are marked as absent at Home Group and we have not been notified, then a follow up text message will be 

sent automatically. 

 

College Bank Details  

Account Name: EUROA SECONDARY COLLEGE - COUNCIL OFFICIAL ACCOUNT 

Bank: Commonwealth Bank of Australia.  BSB: 063682  Account Number: 10167293 

 

òSchool Facebook Pageó Euroa Secondary College has an official Facebook page, where we feature interesting 

things that our students are doing and show what goes on at school during the day. Anyone from the school community 

is welcome to follow our page at; https://www.facebook.com/EuroaSecondaryCollege/ 

 

College Uniform   

All uniform orders are done through Shoreditch Corporate online, please go to www.shoreditchcorporate.com.au  
If you choose to have uniform delivered to home there is a charge of $10, if you choose delivery to the school, it is free.  

Shoreditch Inc. phone number for any enquiries is ï 03 95806488 
** Please note new web address and the User code for Euroa Secondary College is ESC2019Shop 

 

School Bus  

As per direction from PTV (Public Transport Victoria) the school bus service is not there to provide 

transport to get to after-school jobs, social or sports training etc.  Any bus traveller who needs to make a 

ñone offò request to change buses needs to give Mr Koutroubas a note signed by a parent/guardian on 

the morning of the day of such a request. Be mindful that the answer may have to be ñnoò.   

The Violet Town Bus is full, there can be no ñone offò requests for this bus. 
 

Parents driving their students to school are reminded that students should be dropped off and picked 

up at the Campbell Street entrance to the school, near the front gates.  
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Year 7 & 10 Immunisation Update -  Change of Date  

The second round of Year 7 school immunisations and Year 10 immunisations are being conducted at school on Friday 

17th September 2021. It was previously advertised as happening on the 13th of September. This change has occurred due a 

schedule change in the school sports program. 
 

The following vaccines will be offered on this day:  
 

YEAR LEVEL  VACCINES OFFERED 

YEAR 7 MALE & FEMALE STUDENTS GARDASIL9 (HPV) DOSE 2 FINAL DOSE 

YEAR 10 MALE & FEMALE STUDENTS MENINGOCOCCAL ACWY ï ONE DOSE ONLY 
 

These vaccinations are funded as part of the Victorian Secondary Schools Immunisation Program. Should your child miss 

out on starting their vaccination course this year they may not be eligible to receive them for free in subsequent years in the 

school program. 

 

Please ensure that your child is wearing a short sleeve shirt on the vaccination day (without any long sleeved layers 

underneath), this will enable a smooth vaccination process. 

If your child has been vaccinated elsewhere and you have not already done so, please notify councilôs immunisation team 

on 1800 655 360. 

Year 7 Students 

Consent cards for Year 7 students should have already been signed and completed for these vaccinations earlier this year.  

Year 10 Students 

Consent cards were distributed in Home groups last week. Please contact the office for a consent card if you have missed 

out. These are due back by the 16th of August. 

 

If you DO NOT wish for your child to receive any further vaccinations or if you have any enquiries about the program or 

your childôs vaccinations, please contact Wodonga Councilôs Immunisation Team on 1800 655 360. 

 

Attention students with an interest in 

History!!!  

HTAV in partnership with Federation University invites 

our students to take part in the successful History 

Enrichment Program for Gifted and Talented students, 

delivered ONLINE  during the September school 

holidays.  

  

Funded by the Department of Education and Training 

Victorian Challenge and Enrichment Series, HTAV are 

delighted to offer students in Levels 7 - 12 from Victorian 

regional government schools the opportunity to participate 

in this unique and free program. 

 

The Victorian Challenge and Enrichment Series provides 

enrichment opportunities to extend high-ability students in 

Victorian government schools so they are better supported 

to excel and reach their full potential.  

  

This program will suit independent and creative thinkers, 

including (but not only) high achievers and those who will 

benefit from accelerated learning.  

 

Please contact the school for more information! 

 

 

Debating Team  

We want to hear from year 9 & 10 students interested in 

honing their debating skills! This is a fun and intellectually 

challenging activity: developing your public speaking, 

writing and analytical skills. Please see Mrs Tough or Mrs 

Smullen for more information!   

 

Parent Opinion Survey  

WE WANT OUR 

PARENTS/CAREGIVERS/GUARDIANS TO TELL US 

WHAT THEY THINK!  
 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what 

parents/caregivers/guardians think of our school. The 

Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey is an annual 

survey offered by the Department of Education and Training 

that is conducted amongst a sample of randomly selected 

parents/caregivers/guardians (previously known as the 

Parent Opinion Survey). It is designed to assist schools in 

gaining an understanding of familiesô perceptions of school 

climate, student behaviour, student engagement and 

experiences of remote and flexible learning. Our school will 

use the survey results to help inform and direct future school 

planning and improvement strategies.  
 

Approximately 30 per cent of parents will be invited to 

participate in this yearôs survey. . All responses to the survey 

are anonymous. This year, the Parent/Caregiver/Guardian 

Opinion Survey will be conducted from Monday 19th July 

to Sunday 22nd August. 
 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes 

to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient time 

within the fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops, 

tablets or smartphones. The online survey will be available 

in a range of languages other than English. These include: 

Arabic, Vietnamese, Mandarin, Chin (Hakha), Hindi, 

Japanese, Somali, Turkish, Punjabi and Greek. 
 

Please speak to your childôs teacher if you would like more 

information. 

 



VET Agriculture Excursion to òLindsay Park ó last Wednesday.  

 
Thank you to Lindsay Park and JD Hayes for the tour of the property our students had a terrific time and enjoyed the 

experience. Below are some descriptions by the students who attended. 

 

Today we went to Lindsay Park and had a look at the shed and different buildings there have there. JD Hayes was there 

and showed us around. It was great, there was heaps of different buildings and stables. Now they have around 140 

horses. They train the horses every day. They are training the horses for about an hour each day. But this isnôt counting 

about the warmup and there cool down. The warmup goes for about 30 minutes, and they are put of a treadmill and the 

cooldown goes for 10 minutes and they are put in a cold bath which is 9 degrees. This makes the horses joints and 

muscles feel better and not sore for when they get back in their stables. 

Wil Smyth  

 

On the 4th of August the VET Agriculture class went to Lindsay Park for a tour around the property, due to Covid 

restrictions we had to say in the bus to do the tour. We got shown around the property, we saw the walker, tread mill, 

swimming pool, the stables and the farriers at work. Then we headed up to the quarantining stable and then to look at 

the race tracks and learn about the types of tracks. We also learnt what chemicals they use on the stud and how they 

maintain the stud. Although we couldn't walk around and have a look around it was still and amazing experience to see 

how a racing stud works and how their day to day operations looks like.  

Millie Delahey  

 

  



 



 
 

 
 


